
 

 

 

Cleveland, Wednesday, January 19th, 2022 

RE: NINETY-FIFTH WALES COVID-19 UPDATE 

Dear Residents, Employees and Family Members, 

Good news!!!!! Results are in and EVERY resident is NEGATIVE for COVID-19! 
49/50 employees received negative results; one result is still pending. We will 
immediately lift all isolations except for any resident showing cold/flu-like symptoms 
according to our standing policy. Currently there are only two residents in the RPA 
showing cold symptoms. Yesterday, an LPN tested positive for Covid-19 and Public 
Health was advised. Residents who were on isolation must have their symptoms 
monitored until January 24th inclusive. 

All residents will resume their regular activities while respecting the 2-metre distancing 
and wearing a mask. Residents from Shaw/Manning 1 and 4th floor will resume eating in 
the living room effective noon tomorrow and residents from Shaw/Manning 2 will return 
to the dining room with the apartment residents. 

Employees providing close care/services must continue to wear an N95 and visor until 
further notice. The entire building is now considered a Cold zone, therefore one N95 mask 
per shift unless soiled/wet. 

We will continue to provide you with regular updates and will promptly notify you of any 
changes. Please do not hesitate to contact me with questions or concerns (my coordinates 
are listed below). You can also visit our website for updates: www.waleshome.ca/all-the-
news. 

Regards, 

 

 

Brendalee Piironen  

Executive Director 

bpiironen@waleshome.ca  

819-826-3266 extension 247   

cell: (819) 570-5587 
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